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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

                                                                 JANUARY 29, 2019
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in Regular Session, Tuesday, January 29, 2019 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Kevin R. Boyd. Attorney J. David Lett; Auditor Bobbie Abel; Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Martin County Highway; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Terri Alcorn, Administrative Assistant, Martin County Highway; Joshua Hughett, Animal Control Officer, Martin County; Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; Kim Showalter; Kathy Collins, Director, Martin County Community Corrections; Vickie Wathen; Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; Rhonda Hardwick, Supervisor, Martin County Community Corrections .
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 15, 2019 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed. 

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; approached the Commissioners regarding the final public hearing about the Housing Rehabilitation Grant Program. The meeting was opened for comments and concerns regarding the Housing Rehabilitation Grant Program. Fifteen homes were involved in the program. Three from Loogootee, two from Shoals and ten around rural Martin County. The Grant was $350,000.00. The County provided $15,5000.00, Shoals $1000.00, Loogootee $1500.00, SIDC $8,783.56 and St. Vincent DePaul $20,000.00 through donations and grants.  Repairs involved windows, roofing, plumbing and electrical.  All homes have been completed and inspected with any deficiencies being corrected.  They will be completing the monitoring with the Indiana Housing Authority at 5:30 pm February 5, 2019 at SDIC. This portion of the meeting was adjourned at 5:35pm.
Rhonda Hardwick, Martin County Community Corrections; presented the Annual Community Service Report. A review transpired involving the breakdown of civic organizations and the agencies regarding work in their areas. A total of 6,164.7 hours of community service was completed. Courtney Hughett asked about the cemeteries listed by township in the report.  Community Corrections is compiling a list of cemeteries in the various townships. Kathy Collins advised that Community Corrections currently takes care of Green Cemetery which is the only County owned cemetery. The road crew will be documenting cemetery needs when they are out working different areas.  Township Trustees are usually responsible for upkeep.
Andy Ringwald, EMA; advised the first Hazard Mitigation Meeting was held. The next meeting will be in May.  They are currently working on surveys which need to be completed by multiple agencies. 
Kathy Collins, Director, Community Corrections; informed the Commissioners that they will be helping move the Health Department into their new location when it is ready.
Leo Padgett, Superintendent, Highway Department; submitted the bi-weekly work report.  Padgett advised that Phase 1 of bridge inspections is complete.  Lighting upgrades are complete in the old garage and look great.  The John Deere is still being worked on.  
David Lett, County Attorney; advised that there hasn’t been an update on Sawmill Road.  There is a computer virus going around that says its from the State of Indiana and says it is an Invoice.  Do not open and let the Auditor’s office know if you receive one so we can advise the  County IT provider.
Bobbie Abel, Auditor; reported that the remodeling project is almost complete.  Ms. Abel asked the Commissioners  for permission to destroy old elected official stamps as they are the property of the County.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to allow the destruction of previous elected official stamps, Commissioner George seconded and the motion passed.  Auditor Abel submitted a bid for public workstations in the hallway at the Courthouse.  She advised that these do need to be ADA compliant which makes it hard to order prefabricated stations that would meet the requirements. One of the workstations will have a custom shelf for the plat books and a quarter inch tempered glass top for protection.  A prefabricated cabinet for the plat books alone would be between one and two thousand dollars dependent on size.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to accept the bid by Wagler and Sons in the amount of $3,212.20 for the construction of the custom workstations.  Commissioner George seconded, all were in favor and the motion passed. 
Courtney Hughett, Martin County Humane Society reported that they rescued 72 dogs, 11 horses and 2 donkeys.  Surrounding rescues came to the aid by providing housing and care of the neglected and sick animals.  Martin County Humane Society has 23 dogs in the shelter.
The Commissioner’s 

Important Dates: 
        Stop the Bleed safety meeting is on February 21, 2019.  Contact the Auditors office for times.

  With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:12 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   Next Commissioners Meeting Tuesday, February 12, 2019 @ 5:30 pm.
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